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¢ŜƭΥ лнл урлт прлл κ CŀȄΥ лнл урлт прлм  
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!ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ hŶŎŜΥ Y{оΥ лнл урлт прнф κ Y{пΥ лнл урлт прнт 

The 

function of 

education 

is to teach 

one to think 

intensively 

and to think 

critically. 

Intelligence 

plus 

character - 

that is the 

goal of true 

education.  

 

Martin 

Luther King, 

Jr. 

¢ƘƻǳƎƘǘ ƻŦ 

ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪ 

Mr Dickson  

Executive  

Headteacher  

LǎǎǳŜ п 

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлму 

   @ eastburyschool  

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY 

NEW YEAR 
I would like to wish everybody a Merry Christmas 

and a Happy New Year.  I hope everybody has 

a peaceful and restful holiday.   

Reminder -  End of Term Arrangements have 

already been sent to all parents / carers.  

SECONDARY - School will end at 12:30 on 

Thursday 20 th December (do not forget the 

voluntary £1 donation to charity for a non -

uniform day).  

PRIMARY - School will end at 12:00 on Thursday 

20th December (do not forget the voluntary £1 

donation to charity for a non -uniform day).  

Can all parents / carers check our website 

regularly for any updates during the holidays 

and severe weather conditions.  

START OF SPRING TERM 

ARRANGEMENTS 
SECONDARY -  The spring term starts at 09.30 on 

Monday 7 January 2019 for Secondary pupils  

PRIMARY - The spring term starts at 08.45 on 

Monday 7 January 2019  for Primary pupils  

Pupils are expected to be smartly dressed in 

school uniform, with all of their equipment and 

ready for learning, in their tutor rooms by 09.40.  

Can I remind families of the importance of a 

good winter coat (òhoodiesó are not allowed in 

school) and sensible shoes with a good grip for 

winter conditions.  

PRIMARY NATIVITY PLAY and 

SECONDARY CHRISTMAS CONCERT  
A lot of parents, staff and myself I have already 

thoroughly enjoyed the Nativity play presented 

by our pupils in Year 1. The quality was excellent 

and demonstrated that pupils are becoming 

very confident from a very early age.  

 I am looking forward to our Secondary 

Christmas concert on Tuesday 18 th December at 

17:45  and I hope that many of you will be able 

to attend. The rehearsals are going well and you 

will be in for a treat if you attend.  

SUPERB PRIMARY WINTER FAIR 

RAISES OVER £1000 
A huge thank you to our amazing primary 

parents and staff for organising a superb Winter 

Fair.  The event on Friday 14 th December was 

extremely well attended and enjoyed by pupils, 

parents and staff. Our pupils were able to meet 

up with Father Christmas and enjoy the festive 

spirit of the fair. Everybody was able to buy 

delicious food and many other different 

Christmas items. I hope this is the first of many 

Winter Fairs to come and next year we will have 

to move the fair into the secondary hall as it was 

so well attended. Over a thousand pounds was 

raised to help the charity ôSave the Childrenõ 

and buy additional playground equipment for 

our new playground. I strongly advise you to put 

the date in your diary for next year now!  

THOUSANDS RAISED FOR CHARITY  
Our pupils in all years from Reception to the Sixth 

Form have been raising thousands of pounds 

again in the run up to the holidays.  I am 

extremely proud of our pupils who care and 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

20 Dec 2018  Last Day of Term  

7 Jan 2019  First Day of Term 

29 Jan 2019  Careers Fair  

https://www.google.co.uk/maps/place/Eastbury+Comprehensive+School/@51.540866,0.09297,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m2!3m1!1s0x47d8a675e4173065:0x55df30e6eadf83cb
mailto:office@eastbury.bardaglea.org.uk
http://www.eastbury.bardaglea.org.uk
http://www.twitter.com/EastburySchool
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raise money for those less fortunate than ourselves in our 

local, national and global communities.  

It was a pleasure to judge the ôFirst Giveõ charity 

challenge our Sixth formers have been involved in. Not 

only have they raised thousands for local Barking and 

Dagenham charities, they have also raised awareness of 

local issues that need our support. Well done to all 

involved. The quality of work was so high it made the 

judging extremely difficult. Congratulations to Anam 

Taseer, Esha Sohal, Jessica Morris, Priya Kaur Singh, 

Sevtap Altioglu & Vandana Vandana.  
 

EASTBURY EQUALITIES AMBASSADORS 

SECURE ADDITIONAL FUNDING FOR THE 

SCHOOL 
I am delighted to report that members of our excellent 

Equalities group presented a proposal for additional 

funding in City Hall, London on December 7 th . They gave 

up lots of lunchtimes to get this right and all spoke 

incredibly well. They had to speak dragons Den style to a 

panel of judges in the City Halls Living Room - quite an 

intimidating space.  

 The judges were so impressed that the group have won 

the award for the second year running. The group will use 

the funding to create an exhibition that challenges 

stereotypes for the school and improve awareness of the 

appropriate use of digital technology and social media. 

Well done to:  

 

REDUCING THE USE OF SINGLE USE 

PLASTICS  
There is an increasing awareness of the damage that 

single use plastics are doing to our environment, 

especially to the many different animals in our sea and 

oceans. I am extremely grateful to the school council for 

raising awareness. We have already introduced 

measures to reduce the use in school. We are now going 

to take a big step forward by providing all pupils with a 

water bottle, which can be filled and chilled at home, 

and topped up at school. We are asking all pupils to use 

it sensibly and will stop selling water in single use plastic 

bottles in the New Year. This not only saves our precious 

environment but can save pupils a lot of money. Using 

the ECS water bottle can save pupils over £150 year if 

they have the habit of buying a bottle of water a day. 

Pupils are also helping to preserve marine wild life, and 

should feel proud.   

CONGRATULATIONS AND THANKS  
I would like to congratulate and thank our pupils who 

have been sitting their pre -public GCSE and VIMA exams 

in the Autumn term; I have been impressed to see pupils 

using every last minute to revise for these important 

exams.  Our professional and dedicated staff need 

special thanks for supporting them and providing 

guidance for future improvement in their marking. I have 

every confidence that 2019 will be another record 

breaking year for GCSEs and A Level results!  

 

ADVERSE WEATHER CONDITIONS ð 

SECONDARY 
Although we are pleased that we are having a relatively 

mild November and December, the weather will soon be 

less favourable.  

We ask all parents/carers to ensure their child is wearing 

suitable clothing in line with our school uniform and shoes 

with a good grip.  

Students and staff are expected to use only the gritted 

pathway between the gate on Rosslyn Road  and the 

main school entrance if there are icy conditions ð this will 

be the first pathway to be gritted.  

Students and staff are than expected to use only the 

gritted pathways (all other outdoor areas are out of 

bounds).  During icy conditions students are expected to 

wait in the canteen or library until gritting is complete.  

In the rare event that the school is closed this will be 

posted on the school website.  We will make every effort 

to do this by 07.45am.  If there is no notice on the website 

then school will be open.  

Can I ask parents/carers to check the website rather 

than phone the school as this blocks our line from other 

important calls.  Many thanks  

REMINDERS - UPCOMING DATES FOR 

YOUR DIARY IN THE NEW YEAR  

20 Dec 2018  Last Day of Term (Ends 12:30) 

7 Jan 2019   First Day of Term  

    Prim: 09:00, Sec: 09:30 

29 Jan 2019  Careers Fair (16:00-18:30) 

31 Jan 2019  Y13 Parentsõ Evening (16:00-18:00) 
 

THANK YOU TO PARENTS AND FAMILIES 
Can I thank all parents and families for helping us to 

improve attendance and punctuality; and ensuring 

pupils are completing homework.  Your support is much 

appreciated and you are helping your child to achieve 

their best.  

THANK YOU TO PUPILS AND STAFF FOR 

ANOTHER SUPERB AND SUCCESSFUL YEAR! 

Aaliyah Clarke Y10  

Saheera Raja Y8  

Sufyan Beg Y9  

Eduard Ion Y9  

Sumeya Abdo -noor Y8  

Arlinda Osmani Y7  

Kamile Juodenyte Y7  
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INSTITUT FRANÇAIS  
On Tuesday 11 th December the MFL Department took 26 Year 9 students to the  

Institut Français.    

At the Institut, we watched the film ôGood Luck, Algeria!õ which was based on the true story of a 

French Algerian cross -country skier who made it to the winter Olympic Games.   The students 

enjoyed the film and got the chance to visit the Institut, the best place in the UK for all French -

related resources and media.   As is always the case, the Eastbury students behaved impeccably 

and we canõt wait to organise more visits so even more students enjoy the chance to visit the 

Institut Français in the future.  Miss Manning.  


